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Dear prayer partners in our ministry, 
  
Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ. Thank you for your faithful partnership in our ministry. 
We enjoy sharing with you what the Lord is doing. 
  
Praise the Lord for our Easter ministry. On April 8th, some from the church went to a new park 
that recently opened. One children’s organization in cooperation with a nearby church had an 
Easter program in the park. This park has many children and parents on the weekend. We are 
trying to join them. On April 11th, Tim and Lily shared the Easter story in our local elementary 
school. Many kids raised their hand to accept Jesus. Please pray for these tender hearts. 
  
Praise the Lord for the Easter baptism of Ms. Hsu and Mrs. Chen. Ms. Hsu gave a short 
testimony. She used to work for the Buddhist temple. Through the food bank ministry, she 
came to the LORD. Mrs. Chen also was involved with many Buddhist temples. Mrs. Chen’s 
daughter came to the Lord two years ago. We are thankful for Mr. Chen and his family all 
attended Mrs. Chen’s baptism. After the service we had a pizza lunch together. May the Holy 
Spirit continue to work in these families.  
  
Praise the Lord for our Evergreen fellowship. Mr. and Mrs. Chen also attended it. We divided 
into two groups. In the men’s group Mr. Chen shared his feeling about the church. He can tell 
the church has peace and joy which is much different from Buddhist temple. It was great to see 
a larger group of men talking together. Continue to pray for Mr. Jen, he seems ready to be 
baptized. We asked him and he was very sure. Our next meeting will be May 16th.  
  



Praise the Lord for Wayne who is being discipled. He is 16 years old. He is willing to serve the 
Lord. We have arranged for Wayne to play the piano once a month in the Sunday service. He is 
also preparing to be baptized. Please pray for his faith to grow. His mother Sally has been 
connected with us since our first English class in the church many years ago. 
  
Praise the Lord for Joycelyn’s ordination. Last week the Taiwan annual conference celebrated 
its 70th anniversary. At annual conference Joycelyn was ordained. We think she is ready to take 
over the church when Lily retires at the end of June.  
  
The only dates for us to visit your church is Aug. 27th, Sep. 3rd, and Sep. 10th. Please contact us 
by e-mail as soon as you can. 
  
Pray for our Mother’s Day service. We have invited a blind choir from Taipei to share in our 
service. We are earnestly inviting non-Christians to come. Pray for the way to be opened for 
people to come. 
  
Pray for us as we go to the elementary school next week to tell the story to the second-grade 
class.  
 
 

 


